
The President’s Hebdomadal Blue Ribbon Newsletter 
Celebrating 108 years of educational excellence in Covington  

March 16 - 22, 2020 -- Third Week of Lent 
 

Remember that we are dust, and to dust we shall return!  
 

Welcome to the Week One of the fourth quarter, the Week Three of Lent and Week One of SPS ONLINE!   
 

A Prayer Amid an Epidemic 
 

Jesus Christ, you traveled through towns and villages “curing every disease and illness.” At 

your command, the sick were made well. Come to our aid now, in the midst of the global spread 

of the coronavirus, that we may experience your healing love.  

Heal those who are sick with the virus. May they regain their strength and health through 

quality medical care.  

Heal us from our fear, which prevents nations from working together and neighbors from 

helping one another. Heal us from our pride, which can make us claim invulnerability to a 

disease that knows no borders.  

Jesus Christ, healer of all, stay by our side in this time of uncertainty and sorrow. Be with those 

who have died from the virus. May they be at rest with you in your eternal peace. Be with the 

families of those who are sick or have died. As they worry and grieve, defend them from illness 

and despair. May they know your peace.  

Be with the doctors, nurses, researchers and all medical professionals who seek to heal and 

help those affected and who put themselves at risk in the process. May they know your 

protection and peace.  

Be with leaders of nations. Give them the foresight to act with charity and true concern for the 

well-being of the people they are meant to serve. Give them the wisdom to invest in long-term 

solutions that will help prepare for or prevent future outbreaks. May they know your peace, as 

they work together to achieve it on earth.  

Whether we are home or abroad, surrounded by many people suffering from this illness or only 

a few, Jesus Christ, stay with us as we endure and mourn, persist and prepare. In place of our 

anxiety, give us your peace. Jesus Christ, heal us! 



Mon, Mar 16 (Faculty finalize on-line classes; students chill and prepare for online classes on Tue) 
v This Day in History:  In 1802, the US Congress founds the United States Military Academy at West Point. 
v National Lips Appreciation Day:  Do something nice for your lips today – like using lip balm and civil 

language (not always easy in these challenging times!) 
 

Tue, Mar 17 (SPS ONLINE Begins; A B C D) 
v TDIH:  In 461 A.D., Saint Patrick, Christian missionary, bishop and apostle of Ireland, dies in Ireland.  

Happy Feast Day to all Irish and Irish wanna-bees! 
 

Wed, Mar 18 (SPS ONLINE; E F G A) 

 TDIH:  In 1852, in New York City, Henry Wells and William G. Fargo join with other investors to launch 
their namesake banking and shipping business. 

 Awkward Moments Day:  Celebrate our common humanity – we’ve all made awkward mistakes 
 

Thu, Mar 19 (Regular; B C D E) 

 Today is the Feast of Saint Joseph!  This feast was 
special to Saint John Baptist de La Salle.  The morning 
and night prayers of the first Brothers included a 
special prayer to Joseph and in the Brothers' Rule of 
1705, the Brothers were instructed to gather at 1 pm 
(before afternoon classes) to recite the litany of 
Saint Joseph, the "patron and protector of the 
Institute."  And a holiday was given in those early 
days on the feast of Saint Joseph!   (Oh, for the 

good old days!)  In his meditation for the feast of Saint Joseph, Saint La 
Salle says:  You have been charged, like Saint Joseph, with a holy work very 
similar to his and requiring that your piety and your virtue be more than 
ordinary. You have been made responsible for your students just as Saint 
Joseph was made responsible for the Savior of the world. Take Saint Joseph 
as your model to make yourself worthy of your ministry. 

 TDIH:  On this day in 1719, John Baptist de La Salle was gravely ill.  
Brother Luke Salm writes in his book “This Work Is Yours”:  As the Feast of St. Joseph drew near, de La 
Salle expressed a great desire to celebrate Mass in honor of this patron and protector of the Brothers.  So 
weak was his condition and so intense the pain, that any such idea seemed out of the question.  However, on 
the eve of the feast, he felt that the pain was subsiding and his strength had returned.  In the morning, he 
was well enough to celebrate mass for the Brothers.  They were overjoyed.  But immediately thereafter, he 
relapsed.  The end was near and that it was in honor of Saint Joseph that he had celebrated Mass for the 
last time.  De La Salle died less than a month later, on April 7th. 

 TDIH:  In 1918, Congress approved Daylight Saving Time.  Thanks a lot, Congress! 

 The Vernal Equinox (the arrival of spring), occurs today at 10:49 pm (CDT) when the Sun crosses directly 
over the equator.  Easter is fixed as the first Sunday after the first full moon after the vernal equinox.  Day 
and night grow equal; more wonderfully, day grows longer than night.  Winter is over.   Ancient Jewish & 
Christian poets saw the equinox as the anniversary of creation, with spring equinox as lovelier and richer of 
the two as it's followed by light winning over dark, an image of paschal mystery.  Our redemption is nigh! 

 Poultry Day:  Enjoy your favorite chicken, turkey, or other fowl dish today. 

The original seal of the 
Institute created by St. La 

Salle shows St. Joseph and the 
boy Jesus: Joseph, the teacher 
caring for and raising the boy 
Jesus; the Lasallian teacher 

caring for and raising 
students entrusted to him/her. 



Fri, Mar 20 (SPS ONLINE; F G A B) 

 TDIH:  In 1980, President Jimmy Carter announces that the U.S. will boycott the Olympic Games 
scheduled to take place in Moscow that summer to protest Russia’s invasion of Afghanistan. 

 
Sat, Mar 21  

 TDIH: In 1765, the British government passes the Stamp Act, which levied a direct tax on all materials 
printed for commercial and legal use in the colonies, from newspapers and pamphlets to playing cards and 
dice, which stirred a storm of protest in the colonies leading to the slogan “No taxation without 
representation.” 

 National Goof-Off Day:  Go ahead and celebrate this day; it’s Saturday! 
 
Sat, Mar 22  

 TDIH:  In 2019, we held funeral services in the gym for Brother Jeffrey Calligan, the sixteenth Christian 
Brother president/principal of Saint Paul’s.  The student body, many Christian Brothers, former students, 
family, and friends gathered in a beautiful tribute to Jeff’s earthly life.  Brother Jeffrey!  Pray for us! 
 

 
I draw the following to your attention in alphabetical order, not necessarily order of importance: 

 
ANNUAL APPEAL:  Yes, even in these trying times, the needs of SPS continue and tuition does NOT cover 
all expenses.  Many thanks to those who have responded to my request.  But I need everyone to participate – no 
amount is too small (of course, no amount is too large, either!)  Gifts of stock are also welcome. 
 
ANNUAL APPEAL AND GRANDPARENTS:  We are blessed with many supportive grandparents.  Many 
schools solicit donations from grandparents directly.  Again, I do it differently than other schools that directly 
solicit grandparents.  I ask that you inform your son’s grandparents or, if you want, I’ll be happy to send them 
the information directly if you wish.  Just provide me with the information. I do not want to ask grandparents 
without your consent but we need their support.  I have already received a number of grandparent gifts.  
Again, no gift is too small – and, of course, no gift is too large. 
 
CALENDAR FOR NEXT YEAR--2020-21:  Here is tentative calendar for next year (for those who plan!) 
 

THIS IS NEXT YEAR’S CALENDAR, NOT THIS YEAR’S CALENDAR! 
 

Thurs, Aug 6   School Opens with full day of instruction (same day as public schools) 
Thu, Aug 20   Senior March through the Arch, Breakfast, Unity Day, Ring Day  
Fri, Aug 21   Senior Ring Holiday 
Mon, Aug 24   Parent – Teacher Mini Schedule Night (6:30) 
Mon, Sep 7     Labor Day Holiday 
Fri, Oct 2   In-service for faculty (no classes for students) 



Fri, Oct 9   End of First Quarter; 11:00 am dismissal 
Fri., Oct 9   Grandparent Day (11:30 – 1:30) 
Mon, Oct 19   Parent-Teacher Conferences 5-7 
Sat, Oct 31   Open House for Prospective Students (1 – 3 pm) 
Tues, Nov 3   Archdiocesan Formation Day (no classes for students) 
Mon-Fri, Nov 23 - 27  Thanksgiving Holidays 
Mon, Nov 30   Classes resume from Thanksgiving Holiday 
Mon - Thu, Dec 14-17 Semester Exams 
Thu, Dec 17   Christmas Holidays begin at 11:45 following exams 
 

THIS IS NEXT YEAR’S CALENDAR, NOT THIS YEAR’S CALENDAR!  
 

Mon, Jan 4   Classes resume & Second Semester begins 
Jan 6-8    Senior Retreat  
Mon, Jan 18   Martin Luther King Holiday 
Mon, Feb 1   Parent-Teacher Conferences 5-7 pm 
Fri, Feb 12   Faculty Retreat Day (no classes for students) 
Mon-Fri, Feb 15-19  Mardi Gras / Beginning of Lent Holidays 
Mon, Feb 22   Classes resume 
Fri, Mar 12   End of Third Quarter 
Fri – Fri Apr 2-9  Easter Holidays 
Mon, Apr 12   Classes resume from Easter Holidays 
Wed-Fri, Apr 28-30  Senior Final Exams 
Thu, May 13   Pre-freshmen Promotion Ceremony (6:30 pm) 
Sat, May 15   Senior Graduation (4 pm) 
Tues – Fri, May 18-21 Final Exams for Grades 9 - 11 
Mon, May 24   Conflict/Makeup Exam Day 
Tues, May 25   Conflict/Makeup Exam Day/Faculty Records Day 
 
Remember that public schools schedule 175 instructional days while Catholic schools schedule 177. 
 
Care & Vigilance:  During this time of uncertainty and emergency, I encourage parents to exercise the 
Lasallian virtues of CARE and VIGILANCE. Some students may be tempted to cross the boundaries of 
propriety during these extraordinary days – and as we told them at assembly, there will be consequences if the 
good name of Saint Paul’s School is smeared in any way.    
 
CASH BACK PROGRAMS:  Please keep the following in mind when you shop: 

 Amazon Smile:  This website, operated by Amazon, lets customers enjoy the same benefits of shopping on 
Amazon.com.  The difference is that when using AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 
0.5% of the price of eligible purchases to the charitable organization of your choice – which we hope will be 
Saint Paul’s School!  Click here to shop on AmazonSmile:  https://smile.amazon.com/ch/58-1638895.   

 Office Depot:  We receive store credit from customers who give SPS ID at the checkout.  Our number is 
officially 70041640 but saying Saint Paul’s will do.  This will help a lot. 

 Box Tops for Education:  Each top is worth 10 cents – which adds up quickly.  Thanks to the Math 
Department for promoting this painless way to help SPS financially.  



CELEBRITY DINNER CANCELLATION: In the abundance of caution (getting tired of that phrase), we 
cancelled our major spring fundraiser, Celebrity Dinner, on Friday evening due to COVID-19.  I can’t thank our 
Development Team of Danielle, Mimi, Shellie, and the Renaissance Board enough for ALL of the hard work 
that went into planning this event (it would have been a great one!) – and then cancelling it the day before.  The 
team still managed to run the on-line auction and the food (which had already been purchased from The 
Lakehouse) was made available to the table sponsors. Danielle was outstanding in keeping the attendees 
informed of what was happening and salvaging as much of event as possible.  As you know, Celebrity Dinner 
funds SPS Renaissance, which does so much for our school. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to Dr. RaeNell Houston, superintendent of Catholic Schools for the Archdiocese of 
New Orleans, who was among four individuals honored March 8 as an “African American Icon” during the 
Audubon Zoo’s 17th annual Soul Fest. Dr. Houston is the first African American to head Catholic schools in the 
archdiocese – and she is an admirer and good friend of Lasallian education in general and Saint Paul’s School in 
particular and has been very helpful in supporting our CORE Pack program. 
\ 
And speaking of Dr. Houston, thanks and appreciation go to her and the staff of the Office of Catholic Schools 
for their leadership in the COVID-19 crisis.  They kept the schools aware of what was happening, especially 
giving us “heads up” before the Governor’s school cancellation on Friday.  And they are continuing to provide 
guidance to us in term of online courses.  In addition to Dr. Houston, Associate Superintendent for High 
Schools, Martha Mundine, deserves kudos from all of us. 
 

Petroleum Engineering Wolves visit Shell Training Center in 
Robert, LA last week! 



FAQs: 

 Monday, March 16:  teachers are meeting; boys need to chill and prepare. 

 Tue, March 17:  SPS ONLINE begins at 9 am!  Boys should be ready for Period A 

 SPS ONLINE is scheduled to last until Thu, April 9 (Holy Thursday)  If we are allowed to re-open sooner, 
we will, but right now plan on Thu, April 9. 

 Easter Holidays (not spring break) – we will decide this week and let you know.  . 

 Laptops are being loaned to students who need.  Come to school at noon on Monday, noon - 3. 
 

GREATER LASALLIAN WORLD:  There are 22 schools in the Lasallian District of San Francisco New 
Orleans.  As of Sat afternoon, all but one of our District schools have announced closures/distance learning 
plans due to the COVID-19.  They include De La Salle High School in Concord, CA, Sacred Heart Cathedral in 
San Francisco, Cathedral High School in Los Angeles, Mullen High School in Denver, De Marillac Academy in 
San Francisco, Saint Mary's College High School in Berkley, CA, La Salle College Prep in Pasadena, Lasalle 
Catholic College Prep in Milwaukie, OR, Cristo Rey De La Salle East Bay in Oakland, St. Michael’s High 
School in Santa Fe, NM, Rummel High in Metairie, Christian Brothers School in New Orleans, De La Salle 
High School in New Orleans and Saint Paul’s in Covington among others. We anticipate more will join our 
number.  Saint John Baptist de La Salle!  Pray for us! 
 

 
 
 

Principles of Engineering Wolves traveled to ULL last week for engineering conference. 



GREATER LASALLIAN WORLD II:  On Friday, Christian Brother Superior General Brother Robert 
Schieler sent the following statement to the Brothers and Lasallian Partners: 
 
Dear Brothers and Partners:  I write to inform you about the state of my health.  Thank God, the liver cancer 
was successfully treated.  Last autumn, I was placed on a waiting list for a liver transplant.  The transplant is 
necessary due to cirrhosis of the liver.  Recently, the hospital contacted me saying a donor may be available in 
the next one to two months.  For this reason, they requested I return to the United States and remain near 
Baltimore, Maryland, the location of the hospital….I thank you, the Brothers and the entire Lasallian Family 
for your prayers and support.  I continue to feel fine and experience no discomfort or pain.  I thank God that I 
am able to continue to serve you. 
 

We will assure Brother Robert of our prayer and support! 
 
LAST WEEK:   

 Baseball:  Wolves had a good week; season is now suspended due to COVED-19 until further notice 

 Bowling:  I think we competed but don’t have any results. 

 Drama:  Damn Yankees was GREAT!  I can’t say enough about the play.  Thanks, Gordon and Congrats, 
Marian Players!  You set the bar for high school drama VERY high! Fortunately, we were able to get in 
final performances before the ban went into effect.  Almost every performance was a sell-out.   

 Engineering Field Trips:  These were very successful – and occurred before field trip suspension took 
place. 

 Golf:  I’m told they did well! 

 Marching Wolves in St. Patrick’s Day Parade in Covington – parade was cancelled! 

 Pack Time:  Great discussion on “Who is my neighbor” with my Wolf Pack.   

 Powerlifting:  State meet is cancelled this week due to COVID-19! 

 Tennis: Ponchy match was cancelled! Season is now under COVID-19 suspension! 

 Track:  They practiced a lot and their season, too, is suspended due to COVID-19. 

LENTEN PRAYER:  Behold, Lord, an empty vessel that needs filling. Fill it, Lord. I am weak in faith; 
strengthen me.  I am cold in love; warm me and make me fervent, that my love may go out to my neighbor. I 
do not have a strong and firm faith; at times, I doubt and am unable to trust you altogether. O Lord, help me. 
Strengthen my faith and trust in you. In you, I have sealed the treasure of all I have. I am poor; you are rich 
and came to be merciful to the poor. I am a sinner; you are upright. With me, there is an abundance of sin; 
in you is the fullness of righteousness. Therefore, I will remain with you, of whom I can receive, but to whom 
I may not give.  Amen. 

NATIONAL ATHLETIC TRAINING MONTH:  March is NATM.  The mission and drive of an AT is best 
summed up by this year’s National Athletic Training Month (NATM) slogan, “ATs Impact Health Care 
Through Action.”  The National Athletic Trainer’s Association (NATA), and Louisiana Athletic Trainer’s 
Association (LATA) sponsor NATM, both not-for-profit organizations, are focused on improving the healthcare 
of athletes through injury prevention, rehabilitation of injuries, and protection of athletes through 
awareness.  LATA’s overall goal is to have athletic trainers (AT) at every High School in the State. Here at 
SPS, we are blessed to have nationally certified Chris Stipe as our main Athletic Trainer.  He is assisted by 
trainers from LCMC on a regular basis – especially Abbey! 



REPORT CARDS:  We will email report cards later this week.  Let me know if you don’t receive one. 
 
RE-REGISTRATION OF CURRENT STUDENTS FOR 2020-21:  ALL registrations for next year are now 
overdue.  If your son is returning, please register him.  If he is not returning, please have the courtesy of 
letting me know.  We will soon begin scheduling classes, and non-registered students will not be allowed to 
choose classes.  Thanks for your understanding. 
 
RIP:  We offer prayers and condolences to the family of Judge Peter Garcia, who died last week of a heart 
condition.  Judge Garcia was a member of SPS Class of 1971, the father of John Garcia, SPS Class of 2012, and 
the uncle of Jack Freret, SPS Class of 2024.  He was a very respected member of the Louisiana judiciary, having 
served as District Judge of the 22nd Judicial District, covering Washington and St. Tammany Parishes, since 1996.  
Here is a link to his obituary:  https://www.ejfieldingfh.com/obituaries/Peter-Garcia-3/#!/Obituary 
 

 
 
SCHEDULING ASSEMBLIES FOR 2020-2120:  Re-registered students were supposed to choose classes this 
week.  We will be working on a way for them to do so via online resources.  Stay tuned.  Note, though, that 
only students who are registered for next year will be allowed to select courses.  Students who are NOT 
registered will NOT be allowed to request classes.  If your son is not registered and you wish him to return for 
next year, please register him this week, otherwise he will not be able to request classes.  Thank you for 
understanding.  If your son is not returning, please have the courtesy of letting me know.   

Petroleum Engineering Wolves at Shell Training Center. 



SENIOR GRADUATION INFORMATION:  Senior graduation is Sat, May 16 at 4 pm in the Briggs 
Assembly Center.  Doors will open at 3 and admission is by ticket only.   Each senior will receive eight tickets.  
Due to the large number of seniors, EXTRA TICKETS WILL NOT BE AVAILABLE.   
 
SENIOR SPOTLIGHTS:  Mimi has started posting seniors on our Facebook page.  They will reflect on their 
SPS experience.  They are excellent.  Check it out.  Thanks, Mimi! 
 
 

 
SLOW YOUR ROLL is Mayor Mark Johnson’s initiative to improve driving within Covington.  Did you know: 

 Two of the most often repeated complaints to the Mayor are speeding and the running of stop signs. 

 On any given weekday, over 15,000 people drive into and out of Covington. 

 Many of our streets were laid out PRIOR to the invention of the automobile, thus not designed for traffic. 

Mayor Mark’s goal is “to change driving habits in our city…to have each of us understand that speeds over 25 
MPH are not safe on most of our streets”  The Mayor is asking everyone to “relax, take a deep breath and slow 

down.  In October, we will be stating more firmly the need to slow down.  In November, there will likely be 
consequences.”  I applaud the Mayor’s initiative and pledge to him our support.  Reinforce this with students 

whenever possible.  I will do so with parents.  And please set a good example yourself, as in the words of Saint 
La Salle:  “Preach by example, and practice before the eyes of the young what you wish them to accept.”   

 

And know that traffic tickets are being written by 
Covington PD!  And watch crosswalks! 

 
 
 



SPS ONLINE:  To summarize Mr. Watkins’s email on Saturday: 
 

 Classes will continue online – which might vary from class to class (email, Google Classroom, ZOOM, etc.) 
 

 Students need email access and their SPS email address (firstname.lastname.gradyear@stpauls.com) 
 

 We will loan devices to students who need them 
 

 Teachers will meet Monday, classes will begin on Tuesday with ABCD and the rotation will continue as 
usual until we return to campus. 

 

 Daily schedule is as follows: 
o 9:00-10:00 – First Period Meets 
o 10:15 -11:30 SSR/ Second Period Meets 
o 11:30 -12:15 – Lunch Break 
o 12:15-1:15 – Third Period Meets 
o 1:30 – 2:30 – Fourth Period Meets 

 

 The following are expected of students: 
o Punctuality 
o Attendance (Checked Daily by assignments turned in.) 
o Participation 
o Good faith effort 
o Communication with teacher 
o Completion of assignments on time – there will be assessments 

 
During this period of cancelled in-person classes, we will continue to monitor 
information from the CDC, La Dept of Health, local officials, and the 
Archdiocese of New Orleans.  While COVID19 has NOT been identified in 
our school community, please maintain good hygiene at home and do not come 
to campus if you are ill. Out of an abundance of caution, SPS will continue to 
sanitize all buildings and surfaces on a regular basis.  We have also 
contracted with DIS.IN.FX to disinfect the entire school on a regular basis. 

This link will familiarize you with the CDC’s guidelines, including those for 
travel. We ask that all school families conform to these practices. 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html 

Please reinforce the following practices, even at home: 

 Stay inside when sick    Appropriately cover coughs and sneezes 
 Clean frequently touched surfaces  Wash hands often 
 Don’t share food and drinks   Pray 



Join me in praying for the safety of our school community and for those throughout the world whose lives have 
been affected by this virus.  In this unprecedented time and uncharted waters, please be patient!  We will 
experience glitches in our plan and encounter unforeseen obstacles.  We will meet the challenges as they arise. 
If asked, you can safely say that ALL events through April 13 are cancelled.  If we can re-schedule after that, 
we will do our best. 

UNIFORM SHIRTS:  We have a large number of pre-owned uniform shirts in good condition if your son has 
outgrown his and purchasing new ones is difficult for you.  Just come to the Admin Bldg.  Nothing will be done 
to embarrass your son.  We also have a number of khaki pants available – all for the taking. 
 
WEEKLY HUMOR:  We need some humor: 

 Don't trust atoms, they make up everything. 

 Did you hear about the guy who got hit in the head with a can of soda? He was lucky it was a soft drink. 

 "I was addicted to the hokey pokey… but thankfully, I turned myself around." 

 "When I lose the TV controller, it's always hidden in some remote destination." 

 "Most people are shocked when they find out how bad I am as an electrician." 

 "My first job was working in an orange juice factory, but I got canned: couldn't concentrate." 

 "My math teacher called me average. How mean!" 
 What did Al Gore play on his guitar? An algorithm! 

 Why didn't they serve beer at the math party? Because you should never drink and derive. 

 Why should you never get in an argument with an obtuse triangle? Because they're never right! 

 Why did the Romans think algebra was so easy? They knew X was always 10! 

 The farmer only counted 297 cows in the field… But when he rounded them up, he had 300! 

 Did you hear the joke about the statistician?…probably. 

 What did one math book say to the other? Stop bothering me… I've got my own problems! 

 Why did the student sit on the floor to do multiplication problems? The teacher told her not to use tables! 

 What do you call a number that can't keep still? A roamin' numeral! 

 Are monsters good at math? No… unless you Count Dracula! 

 What did zero say to eight? Hey, nice belt! 

 What's a nocturnal bird's favorite type of math? Owl-gebra! 

 Why did the two 4's skip lunch? They already 8! 

 Why doesn't anyone talk to circles? There's just no point. 

 How do you make seven an even number? Just remove the "s!" 

 Why do plants hate math? Because it gives them square roots! 

 How do you get warm in a cold room? Just stand in the corner. It's always 90 degrees! 
 Why was 6 afraid of 7? Because 7 8 9! 
 OK, I’ll stop! 

 

 

 



A LOOK AHEAD: 

March 13 – April 13:  SPS ONLINE CLASSES.  NO SCHEDULED ACTIVITES AT THIS TIME. 
 
 16 – Faculty Prep Day for SPS ONLINE 

 17 – A B C D 

 18 – E F G A 

 19 – B C D E 

 20 – F G A B 

 23 – C D E F 

 24 – G A B C 

 25 – D E F G 

 26 – A B C D – 9th Retreat/Field Trip -- cancelled 

 27 – E F G A  – 9th Retreat/Field Trip -- cancelled 

 30 – B C D E – 12th HR Breakfast in Café -- cancelled 

 31 – F G A B – President’s Assembly -- cancelled 

April 

 1 – C D E F - 8/9th HR Breakfast in BAC -- cancelled 

 2 – G A B C – 10/11th HR Breakfast in BAC -- cancelled 

 3 – D E F G – Jubilarian Assembly -- cancelled 

 6 – A B C D  

 7 – E F G A – Pack Time 

 8 – B C D E – Passion Play Schedule cancelled 

 9 – F G A B – Mandatum Schedule cancelled 

 13 -  

 20 – C D E F – we pray we can re-open today 

 21 – G A B C – President’s Assembly 

 22 – D E F G – Leadership Breakfast 

 23 – A B C D – Assembly Schedule 

 24 – E F G A – Assembly Schedule 

 27 – B C D E 

 28 – F G A B – Pack Time 

 29 – C D E F - Senior Exams 

 30 – G A B C - Senior Exams 

May  

 1 – D E F G – Senior Exams 

 4 – A B C D 

 5 – E F G A – President’s Assembly 

 6 – B C D E  

 7 – F G A B – Athletic Awards 

 8 – C D E F – Academic Awards 

 11 – G A B C – 8th Grade Exams 



 12 – D E F G – President’s Assembly – 8th Exams 

 13 – A B C D – 8th Exams 

 14 – E F G A – 8th Exams 

 15 – TBD  

 16 – Senior Graduation (4 pm; admission by ticket only) 

 18 – TBD (Review for Period A Exam) 

 19 – Exam Schedule 

 20 – Exam Schedule 

 21 – Exam Schedule 

 22 – Exam Schedule 

Our Lady of Prompt Succor!  Hasten to help us! 

Whew!  Enough for now. 
 

Even though it’s mid-March of 2020 and we are operating SPS ONLINE for the next few weeks, I will still 
close with a paraphrase of one of my favorite NPR radio shows (which is no longer on the air but I still LOL 
thinking about it):  well, it’s happened again – you’ve squandered perfectly good time reading my ramblings!   

 
Know of my prayer for you and your family, especially as we move into the fourth quarter!  Again, thanks for 
being part of the 2019 - 20 edition of Saint Paul’s! 
 
Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC 
Can’t Believe It’s the Fourth Quarter, We Are Teaching ONLINE Only,  and I’m Still the 17th Christian Brother 
President of Saint Paul’s School 
 
 

 
…by doing ordinary things extraordinarily well, doing God’s will, 

remaining faithful, letting Our Lady of the Star guide us to God, 

asking our holy founding Brothers to help us continue our 

Lasallian Mission, and living courageously! 

 

 

 
And have your son start singing our Lenten favorite: 

Oh that shame!  Now ended in his glory!  O that pain, now lost in joy unknown! Tell it out with praise, 
the whole glad story, human nature at the Father’s throne! 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Each senior receives a coveted retreat cross – which they often wear long after 
their graduation from SPS.  Non-Christian students receive a symbol of their 

religion.  It’s a moving moment as senior move toward culmination of the SPS 
careers.



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks, Band Boosters, for the new trailer with stunning graphics! 


